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The Public Hearing was opened by Chair Frank at 4:00 P.M.  This was a public hearing to 
consider the vacation and discontinuance of Punswick Drive located in the Town of Leeds. 
 
ABS personnel presented a power point to cover the planned operations of the ABS Leeds 
campus. 

• Jim Meronek, DVM, Head Veterinarian, ABS Global, addressed the need for 
expansion to Leeds, and the campus biosecurity procedures 

• Catie Lewis, Facilities Manager, ABS Global discussed the Leeds campus layout, 
barn capacity and lighting plan 

• James Grothman, Grothman & Associates S.C. explained the request and need for 
the proposed rezoning. 

• Adam Both, Outland Design, LLC, outlined the requirements of the ATCP 51 – 
Livestock Siting Ordinance as well as stormwater and erosion control, manure 
management and other permitting required by Columbia County. 

Frank opened the floor to questions from public.  No public response.  With no questions or 
comments, Frank closed the Public Hearing at 4:26 PM. 
 pm.  

 


